
 

 

March 27, 2023 
 

Chairwoman Kay Granger     Ranking Member Laura DeLauro 
House Appropriations Committee    House Appropriations Committee 
H-307 The Capitol      1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for the Boys & Girls Clubs of Chicago’s Pederson McCormick 
Accessibility Improvements project in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project 
is Boys and Girls Clubs of Chicago, 2102 West Monroe Street, Chicago, Illinois, 60612.  The funding 
for this project would facilitate the installation of a new elevator and ADA-accessible ramp at the Boys 
& Girls Clubs of Chicago’s Pederson McCormick Club. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by CDBG – 
Economic Development Initiative section 5305(a)(4) – clearance, demolition, removal, reconstruction, 
and rehabilitation (including rehabilitation which promotes energy efficiency) of buildings and 
improvements (including interim assistance, and financing public or private acquisition for 
reconstruction or rehabilitation, and reconstruction or rehabilitation, of privately owned properties, and 
including the renovation of closed school buildings) and 5305(a)(5) – special projects directed to the 
removal of material and architectural barriers which restrict the mobility and accessibility of elderly 
and handicapped persons. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 

 
Sincerely, 

Jan Schakowsky 
Member of Congress 


